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200.
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:
(1) 
Whether his department's attention has been drawn to the long-term disadvantages which can arise if fluoride supplements are added to water; if so, what are the relevant details;

(2)
what do the costs involved in adding fluoride supplements to drinking water in South Africa amount to?   
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REPLY: 

(1)
Yes, several people and groups in the anti-fluoridation campaign have indeed drawn the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry's attention to various aspects of fluoridation.  Some of these were also raised at the public hearings on fluoridation by the Portfolio Committee on Water Affairs and Forestry on 12 June 2002.  South Africa is also not unique in this issue because worldwide the fluoridation of water supplies is a controversial topic, but to put the record straight: Whilst it is a well known scientific fact that too much fluoride can be detrimental to health, it is also a scientific fact that the right dosage of fluoride in water is good for health, especially to prevent dental decay.  As the fluoridation of water supplies is considered to be an effective public health disease prevention programme, the Department of Health has gazetted the regulations on water fluoridation in 2000. The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry will support the Department of Health in the implementation process.

(2)
No water service provider in South Africa has yet started to fluoridate and therefore costs at this stage are merely estimates.  These estimates have shown that for big urban suppliers it would cost a few extra cents per kilolitre, whilst for smaller providers the cost may be substantial.  There is, however, provision in the regulations for such providers to apply for exemption based on the lack of finances.

For the honourable Member's information I wish to point out that the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is compelled in terms of the National Water Act 1998 (Act 36 of 1998) to protect South Africa’s aquatic resources for future generations.  Furthermore, my Department has a regulatory role in terms of the Water Services Act, 1997 (Act 108 of 1997) to ensure that all Water Service Institutions achieve the objectives of this Act, such as access to basic services, free basic water, etc.
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The following protocol will be applied to evaluate applications to fluoridate water supplies:

· The impact on the environment will be assessed;

· the application will only be considered in terms of the principles of the Water Services Act, 1997 if no negative impact is evident, and 

· my Department's decision and recommendations will be forwarded to the Department of Health.

Discussions between my Department and the Department of Health pertaining to issues such as implementation and further investigation to address the way forward are in the pipeline. 

